

Registered Charity Number: 1065053

Friends of Heene Primary School

Newsletter - June 2018

Logo Competition

A huge thank you for all of your fabulous entries, we were overwhelmed by the response as well as the standard of your designs. Because there were so many excellent entries we found it very difficult to choose our winning design so we decided to reward our shortlisted candidates too! Congratulations to:

Felix Bowler – Squirrels – Winner (£10 Book token)

Alana & Melissa McDermot (Joint entry) – Turtles & Penguins – Shortlisted (£5 Book Token)

Soraiya Mustafa – Jaguars – Shortlisted (£5 Book Token)

Alice Thomas-Unerman – Ladybirds – Shortlisted (£5 Book Token)

All of the entries will be displayed for viewing at the Summer fair.

Easter Cake Sale and Egg Hunt

Thank you to you all for your support with our first event as the new committee. We had so many donations of cake, and were amazed at the turn out despite the terrible weather. We raised a grand total of £273.50. Thank you again!

Open Meeting

Many thanks to the parents and carers who came along to our open meeting in April. It was lovely to meet you all, and some great suggestions and ideas were discussed. Thank you for your support.

Summer Fair - Friday 6th July

We are looking forward to our upcoming Summer Fair, we hope you are too! We're busy getting prepared, and could really do with your help. We will again be sending home plates for cake donations, please look out for these in the week leading up to the fair. All cake donations should be brought to school on the morning of the fair, Friday 6th July. Don't panic, a reminder will come out closer to the time!

Volunteers

We really need some volunteers to help with the fair itself, either manning a stall or assisting with set up or tidying at the end of the day. There is a form attached to this newsletter, we would be grateful if you could indicate all of the times you are available to help. Please also tick the box if you are willing and able to join our face painting team. Please return the form to school by Friday 15th June and we will get back to you as soon as possible. Many thanks.

<u>Prize donations - Mufti day - Friday 29th June 2018</u>

As usual, we are asking each Key Stage to help with donations towards prizes for our stalls.

We would be very grateful if **Key Stage 1** (Years R to 2) could bring in 'luxurious' summery items to be included in our hampers. Please make sure that everything is well within its use by date, thank you.

Key Stage 2 (Years 3-6) - we would be grateful for donations of **bottles** for our bottle stall. Thank you.

These items should be brought to school on Friday 29th June 2018, when the children can wear their own clothes in return for their donations.

Plant stall donations

Calling all green fingered children, parents, grandparents, carers etc etc.... We would love some donations of plants for our plant stall! Again, these can be brought in to school on the day of the fair. Please make sure the plants are labelled so that we know what they will grow into!

Craft & Small business stalls

We will have a number of stalls available at the fair for local crafts people or small businesses. Please email us at friendsofheene@gmail.com if you would like a stall.

And lastly, keep an eye out for a book of raffle tickets that will be appearing in your child/rens book bags in the next couple of weeks. Please ensure you let all of your family and friends know about the fabulous prizes we have on offer! Our top prize is £100 cash, as well as many other prizes including family days out, dining vouchers, luxury hampers and so much more. Tickets are £1 each. Please let us know if you sell out and require more tickets!

Remember to return all of your completed ticket stubs and payment in the envelope provided with the tickets. Any unsold tickets should be returned to school please.

Thank you again for all of your support. We look forward to seeing you on Friday 6th July at our Summer Fair.